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1. SUMMARY 
 

1.1.1 The need for this report arises from work undertaken by a joint WDC and WCC 
Scrutiny Committee set up to review the services to householders(including 
vulnerable people), businesses and the impact to transportation routes following the 
severe weather of June/July 2007 which led to the flooding of homes and 
businesses in Warwick District 

 
1.1.2 The working party formulated their recommendations following a series of meetings 

with partner agencies including Severn Trent and British Waterways. These 
recommendations were reported to the Executive and the relevant Executive minute 
states (in part).”That the planning department liaise with Severn Trent and British 
Waterways to clarify and develop new protocols and report back in six months 
time”. 

 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
2.1 That the Executive note the existing arrangements that are in place for the 

involvement of statutory and other relevant authorities in scrutinising planning 
applications that have implications for flood risk. 

 
3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 Current arrangements for involvement of partner agencies in the scrutiny of 

planning applications which may have flood risk implications are well developed and 
for the most part, set out in statutory regulations. 

 
3.2 British Waterways is a statutory consultee  in relation to planning applications and 

they are formally notified of all applications within 150 metres of the canal. Similarly, 
the Environment Agency are also a statutory consultee and formal protocols are in 
place for consultation on planning applications with the agency.(The Agency 
recently launched their revised advice and guidance  to local authorities at a 
seminar held at WDC and provided a useful recent training session for Planning 
Committee members on Flooding issues as part of  Committee training ). 

 
3.3 In relation to Severn Trent, although not a statutory consultee, the current 

arrangement is that the weekly list of planning applications is forwarded to them  
and comments are  received on cases where they have an interest. Where drainage 
conditions are imposed as a result of a Severn Trent request, it is practice to 
consult them on those details. 

 
4. ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 
 
4.1 This report sets out the protocols and consultation arrangements currently in place 

for members’ information.  In view of the existence of structured arrangements for 
the involvement of key agencies in assessment of flood risk in relation to new 
development, the alternative option of developing new protocols has not been 
pursued. 

  
5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 
5.1 No budgetary implications arise from this report 
 
 



 

 
 
6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 
6.1 This report sets out existing arrangements and does not give rise to policy 

implications. The planning policy framework for the assessment of flood risk 
is well developed at the national and local level, with PPS 25 “Development and 
Flood Risk” providing the national context and policy DP10 of the Warwick District 
Local Plan 1996-2011 being the key development plan policy. 

 


